Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

August 17, 2006 Minutes

In Attendance; Rick Upton, Jim Schwerin, Glen Scott, Nan Scranton, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, Jane Dillon, Jack Busher, Monique Mullis and Rich Dudley.

Old Business

The meeting was called to order at 5:35 pm

The minutes from the July 2006 meeting were reviewed.  A correction was made to the amount in our bank account.  A motion was made to approve the minutes and the motion carried unanimously.

An email vote was done during the last month to approve the expenditure of $2205.50 for Monique and Rich’s wish list.  The motion carried with a majority approving the expenditure.

Members:  We received 3 new memberships since we last met.  
There is nothing to report about the land acquisition effort for the top of the mountain.

Newsletter:  We hope to get one more newsletter out prior to the Grand Opening.  Articles are due to Jack by September 15.  It was suggested some of the history of the area the volunteers learned in training be included in the newsletter this time.  Jack and Monique will work on transferring the newsletter file over to Jack’s computer.

Events:  The hike/bike held in July had a good turnout.  Plans were made for the Geo caching event coming up this weekend.  The Friends will donate a cap and shirt to be given to one of the “first finders” at the event.  Rich will have other prizes.  Jerry and Lori will get the coffee and donuts.  We will meet at the Round-a-bout at 8:30 and head up into the park to start the event at 9:00.  

Glen is still researching a bank that will pay interest on our funds.

Treasurer’s Report

The total balance in our account is $12,126.33.  This includes $1262 in the “wish list” fund. A motion was made to accept the report and the motion carried unanimously.
New Business
Jack will be meeting with the Ouray rep on Monday to finalize the order and logo for the cap/shirt combo packages.  Glen suggested we give a pre-sales opportunity to the Friends membership at a discounted rate of $18.00 before the park opens.  
It was suggested the Friends have a booth set up somewhere near the Visitor Center on the day of the Grand Opening to talk to visitors about the group.  Lori will work on getting a brochure made perhaps on a two sided envelope sized card in time for the opening that has info about the friends on one side and a membership form on the other side.  It was also suggested we look into getting a banner made we can hang from a table with our name on it. Fast Signs and The Sign Shop were suggested for banners. Monique will email info to Rick on display (foam core) boards that are available.

September 30 there will be a neighborhood forum held from 9 – 2 we may be interested in staffing with volunteers and friends to talk about the park.  More info on that later.  

September 9 is the next scheduled trail building day sponsored by Medicine Wheel and the Young Professionals.

A motion was made to join the Center for Non profit Excellence (CNE).  The cost is $100.  The motion was approved unanimously.  We also after much discussion put to vote that the board would reimburse up to 3 total classes/month that board members may want to attend sponsored by the CNE.  This motion was approved unanimously.  

Park Ranger update
Monique got the position as the Senior Ranger at the Park.  Rich’s other 3 positions are in the process of being filled.  
The visitor center is behind schedule now.  It is hoped it will be completed by the end of September or early October now.  
Phase three of the building was awarded last week.  This includes curbs, gutter work, and landscaping.  Work on this won’t begin until Oct 1. 

It is looking like there will be no paved roads when the park opens.  However, construction has begun on the maintenance building and the Camper Services building.  
Tony Boone got the contract to finish the trails.  Interpretive signs have been ordered.  

Plans are being made for the grand opening.  There will be 4 speakers for the event and a ribbon cutting.  Plans for overflow parking are being made with shuttle service.  Monique is working on a Parks brochure and hopes to include an ad for the friends group in it.
Senior Ranger Update
Monique discussed her wish list.  We altered the email vote to increase the amount to $2500.  This was approved unanimously.  

She is thinking of ways to recognize the volunteers in November and may come to the Friends group for some funds to help with that.  

The volunteers are working on developing a “herbarium” which will consist of binders with plants found in the park that have been pressed and laminated.  Some funds are needed for supplies for this project.  A motion was made to approve spending up to $100.00 for binders and laminating sheets for this project.  The motion was carried unanimously.
Other
Glen offered to match a donation the Friends would make to TOSC in their fund raising campaign.  A motion was made to send a donation of $200 to TOSC and it was approved unanimously.  Glen will match that amount for a $400 donation from our group.  
Renewal cards were brought up.  Lori offered to send them out again if Jim would email a list of who is due to renew their memberships.  

Purchase of a tent was discussed.  We would like to have a tent with side panels on it to set up a friends booth/table at events.   Jack made a motion to spend up to $125 on a tent.  Motion approved unanimously.  Jerry will look into the purchase at Sam’s.  

Next meeting will be September 21, 2006.

Motion made to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:55p.m.  

Respectfully Submitted,

Lori O’Hare

